## 2 EDITORIAL

Since the foundation of the Society in 1988 the NEWSLETTER has been printed by Dover Harbour Board. We are greatly indebted to Mr Jonathan Sloggett, the General Manager, and to his staff, especially Mr Jeremy Divito in the Printing Department, for their generous help in its production and also for their continuing assistance in other matters.

This NEWSLETTER is the first to be be printed by A. R. Adams & Sons Ltd. The Committee is very grateful indeed to Mr A. F. (Budge) Adams for his time and invaluable skill in its production. We hope you like the new format and are pleased to invite you to write to give your reactions to the Editor .

Through the K.F.A.S. we keep in contact with the KENT ACTION GROUP on the CHANNEL TUNNEL and with the KENT RAIL ACTION GROUP on the TUNNEL RAIL LINK.

For GREEN FORUM, a new co-ordinating body for environmental protection, our Chairman is to chair a public meeting in the Quarterdeck, Deal, on the subject of 'Deal with Sewage' on Wednesday 5th September at 7.45. We` are also taking the issue of Dover's SEWAGE on to our own agenda.

Members of 'CALAIS ACCEUIL,' which welcomes and guides visitors around Calais, are visiting Dover on Thursday, 4th October and we have undertaken to provide guides to escort them from the Eastern Docks to the Castle. If you speak French and would like to help please contact Leo Wright on 823048.

We hope to have good news of our efforts to persuade Dover District Council and others to offer FREE ENTRANCE (or reduced charges) for DOVORIANS to local tourist attractions, including the new Dover Museum (which should, perhaps, be free to all) and the Heritage Centre.

The WHITE CLIFFS COUNTRY TOURISM ASSOCIATION has invited us to help judge Shop Fronts for their appeal and Public Houses for their welcomes. Any volunteers?

We are pleased we have been able to support the ST. MARGARET'S BAY TRUST in their successful efforts to have part of St. Margaret's Bay designated as a Conservation Area,

Our Secretary, Leo Wright, is co-ordinating arrangements for another CONCERT by PRIMAVERA which *will* be held in the Stone Hall on Saturday 20th April, 1991. Eurotunnel will *not* be involved this time.

Our Chairman has now completed our case against the Home Office for further spoiling the skyline of the WESTERN HEIGHTS and the Ombudsman will soon give his verdict.

Sir Clifford Jarrett, Dover-born former Chairman of Dover Harbour Board, will speak on 'A Dovorian Remembers' at our AWARDS MEETING on Monday, 15th October in St Mary's Parish Centre. Award-winners will be asked to give brief presentations at this meeting.

Please read the details of WINE AND WATERWORKS and fill in the application form as soon as possible if you would like to join the trip.

We hope you will show the NEWSLETTER to friends and relatives who are not members.

PHILOMENA KENNEDY